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Fairfield 

church of Christ 
1860 Hwy 100 

 Centerville, TN 37033-9400 

931-729-5142 
 

ELDERS: 
 

Wayne Prince        ext.14 

Lafayette Spears ext.15 

Gary Wright ext.24 
 

 

DEACONS: 
 

Gary Bailey ext.18 
    Schedule Events/FH 

Mike Breece ext.19 

      Activities 

Clay Chandler      ext. 6 
      Benevolence 

Darin Cochran ext.11 
       Worship 

Ken Copley ext.17 
      Education 

Steve Craft ext.20      
       Youth 

  Randal Halbrooks ext.13 

       Missions 

Shanon Irwin ext.29 
      Security 

O.D. Pratt ext.23     
     Seniors 

Lloyd Rochelle ext.21 
    Maintenance 

Jeff Stacks          ext.22 
     Transportation 

Vance Willis ext.26     
     Finance/IT 

        
Pulpit Minister: 

    Mike Kelley ext. 2 

Associate Minister: 

    Rodney Rochelle ext.25 

Youth Minister: 

    Chris Wright ext. 3 
 

Worship & Bible Study: 

SUNDAY 

Worship         9:00 AM 

Bible Study  10:20 AM 

Worship          6:00 PM 
 

WEDNESDAY 

Bible Study     7:00 PM 
 
 

Family Line: 
931-729-9846 

 
 

Website: 

fairfieldcofc.org 
 

The Provider 
VOLUME XXXV, NUMBER 44 

 

 
 

 

Mike’s Minute 

 

 
 

Here We Grow. We are so excited to tell you that Anna Green was baptized 
into Christ at Fairfield recently. Anna is the daughter of Jack and Angie Green. 
She is a wonderful young lady who has been an active part of our youth group 
for quite some time. She has a quiet, sweet spirit… and is always ready to 
serve. If you haven’t done so already, be sure to congratulate Anna on her 
decision to follow Christ.  
 

Sensational Sunday. We were honored to have Bill McDonald be with us and 
serve as our guest speaker this past Sunday. As we expected, he brought two 
biblical, interesting, relevant, comforting, and challenging messages from 
God’s Word. There’s just no one like Bill Mac. His schedule is extremely busy, 
and we appreciate him clearing out a place for us!  We are better for having 
had him with us.  
 

Future Leaders Graduation. Last Sunday afternoon we recognized and 
honored 10 graduates of the Future Leaders Class. They received rewards for 
their attendance and efforts… and recited memory work from the Bible that 
was extremely impressive!  What an honor it was for Amber and me to spend 
time with them. We learned from them, fed off of their energy and enthusiasm, 
and absolutely enjoyed every minute of it. We hope to make Future Teachers 
an annual event… so, we’ll see you next year! 
 

Halloweenie Roast. The annual Halloweenie Roast might have been the best 
ever!  One person summed the evening up this way, “I loved everything about 
it.” It was so much fun!  I don’t know the exact number of visitors we had, but I 
do know that we cooked well over 150 hotdogs (thank you Marvin Truett and 
Don Beard!) and gave every one of them away. A special thanks to everyone 
who helped, attended, and invited others. It was so good, it was scary! 

 

In Christian Love, 

Mike 

                                                                                          
 

 

     

 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/RickJoyce/Documents/Fairfield%20Website%20Files/fairfieldchurchofchrist.org


  Page 2                                                                         The Provider                                                      November 6, 2022        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ther 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

filem 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

There will be a mission meeting next Wednesday, 
November 9th at 6:00 pm in room 104. 
 
The Golden Agers will be having their holiday meal 
in the Fellowship Hall on Thursday, November 10th 
at 5:30 pm. Randal & Renee Halbrooks will be 
catering the meal. Sign-up sheets are in both foyers. 
 
From now until the end of November, Mike Batts will 
be collecting money for needy children for 
Christmas. Please give your donations to him or one 
of the elders. 
 
Any lady interested in participating in Secret Pals for 
2023, please see Sheila Brady by November 30th. 
 
The Red Cross blood mobile will be here at the 
fellowship hall on Monday, November 7th from 12:30-
5:30pm. Please sign up at for an appointment at 
redcrossblood.org. 
 

The next Ladies’ Bible class will be on Monday, 
November 14th at 6:00 pm in the basement. Jan 
Hopkins-Campbell will be teaching on the subject: 
“Using Your Talents and Gifts in God’s Kingdom.” 
 
The Fairfield Quilters will be having a quilt show in 
the Fellowship Hall on November 26th from 10:00 
am-3 pm. If you would like to quilt with them or would 
like to learn to quilt, please contact Ruth Ann 
Carathers, Floy Cochran or Sharon McCoy. 
 

The men to serve sheets for November are out in 
both foyers. 

 

 
 

 

We express our sympathy to the family of Toby 
Jenkins who passed away. He was the uncle of 
Bettina Horner. 
 
Also, sympathy to the families of William Tidwell 
and Joyce Dorton who passed away this past week. 
In addition, we failed to mention Debbie Hardin 
Weatherspoon who passed away on October 21st. 
She was the daughter-in-law of Dorothy 
Weatherspoon, sister-in-law to Nancy Baker and 
aunt of Jennifer Knight. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Members:  Tina Johnson (St. Thomas-Midtown-
infection in back), Floy Cochran (surgery went well), 
Carolyn Phillips (St. Thomas-Midtown), Margaret 
Martin, Lelia Mae Poore (home), Yvonna Caillouet, 
Tommy McClanahan, Janey Gilbert, Dorothy 
Weatherspoon (surgery went well), Helen Shanes, 
Lou Dickens, Paul & Noble Victory, Dewayne Victory 
& Jo Ann Totty.  
 
Friends & Family:   Roy Wayne McCoy (back 
surgery on Nov. 10), Richard Kisiel (father of Carrie 
Crowther), Mark Truett, Chloe Neely, Norman Martin 
(Maury Regional), James Brady (local hospital for 
therapy), Bryan Williams, Jean Greer, Marilyn 
Mathis, James Tidwell, Allen Aymette, Evelyn Jane 
Barr, Linda Smith, Wilma Orton, Caleb Coates, Judy 
Hinson, Mike Rhea, Helen Jerpe, Michael Harvill, 
Mary Spears, Kevin Chandler, Jo James, Cody 
Crawford, Linda Goad, Rebeca Mears, Greg Zoller, 
Elizabeth Dunn, Kelley Wilson, Ann Spencer, 
Thomas Brady, Donald Brady, Doris Elam, Donna 
Gaspard, Rita Stacks, Jimmy Jenkins, Kathy 
Swinford Coleman, Jimmy George & William Dale 
Nash. 
 
Life Care:  Anthony Stacks, Wilma Green, Francis 
Qualls, Hester Moss 
 
St. Thomas Hickman Nursing Home:  Naomi 
Bailey, Hattie Mayberry 
 
Olive Branch Senior Living, Dickson:  Martha 
Page  
 
 

 

 
 

 
Dot Davidson came forward recently asking for 
prayers. 
 
 

 
 

 

Nov 13 - 3rd-5th grade Devo, during evening service, FH 
Nov 15 - Middle/HS Devo, 6:30-8:30 @ FH  
Nov 20 - Puppet Show, during evening service in LO 
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Center Fielders News 
“Halfway Christians” 

          

  

     There are two kinds of people in this world: 
children of God and children of the devil. There are 
two kinds of servants---servants of sin and servants 
of righteousness; and two different kingdoms---the 
kingdom of this world and the kingdom of Heaven. 
We can be in only one or the other, and we belong 
either to the family of Satan or to the family of God. 
There is no in-between. 

     Sometimes we may become blind to our own 
identity. Many people have been led to believe that 
they are God’s people and are on their way to eternal 
happiness. Many care little to examine themselves 
and are much too entangled with this life to be 
concerned. Others are content to attend worship 
services regularly like everyone else, and just go 
along with the flow. 

     Where do we fit in? Are we trying to live in a gray 
area between the kingdom of darkness and the 
kingdom of light? Are we trying to hide in “no-man’s 
land?” If there is no genuine, personal commitment 
to follow Christ and obey His Words, then we are not 
active in the spiritual warfare. 

     The devil is glad when we live in the gray area, in 
no-man’s land, because these people belong to him. 
Our call is to wake up and get up! There is nothing 
more important than one’s eternal destiny!!  Don’t be 
a half-way Christian and be fooled on judgment day. 
Be a New Testament Christian and follow Jesus. 

Obey God and watch Him work, 

Rodney 
 
 

We were made aware of the following who were 
baptized October 22, 2022 by Tom Gosser and  
Daniel Dressler of the Jail Ministry: Billy Pirkle, 
Peter Bitzer, Sandy Skipper, James Kolek and 
Amber Warren. All of these are now attending 
worship services at the jail. 
 
 

FOR THE RECORD 
 
 

         WEEK OF October 30, 2022 
 

           MORNING WORSHIP                 196 
      CONTRIBUTION:                    $7415 

              2022 WEEKLY BUDGET        $4167 
 
 

 

MEN TO SERVE November 6 
       
   SUNDAY MORNING: 
   Song Leader:  Gary Basford   
      Opening Prayer:  Jerrie W Barber 
    Scripture Reading:  Steve Baker 
          Scripture:  James 2:14-17 
      Preside Lord’s Supper:  Willie Powers 
      Alternates:  Chris Wright, Mike Breece 
      Announcements:  Gary Basford 
      Closing Prayer:  Zack Harvill 
    Van Driver:  Jeff Stacks   931-994-7631 

 

    SUNDAY EVENING: 
    Announcements:  Gary Basford      
    Scripture Reading:  Phillip Coates 
        Scripture:  Matthew 15:29-31 
    Song Leader:  Steve Baker 
    Opening Prayer:  Wayne Prince 
    Lord’s Supper:  Gary Basford, Adam Jude 
          Closing Prayer:  Bobby McCoy 
     Van Driver:  Jeff Stacks   931-994-7631 

 

    WEDNESDAY NIGHT:  
   Announcements:  Gary Basford 
     Song Leader:  Bobby McCoy 
   Opening Prayer:  Adam Jude 
   Invitation:  Mike Kelley 

       Van Driver:  Chris Love   931-994-7855 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Do not forget to turn your clocks back  

one hour before you go to bed on Saturday 
night. Daylight Savings Time ends at 2:00 

am Sunday morning. 
 

 
We will be having a holiday meal for the inmates on 
December 17th. More details later. 
 

 
 

  Stay in touch with us on social media: 
  Facebook:  Fairfield church of Christ-Field Family 
  Instagram:  fcocfamily 
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Halloweenie roast 2022 

 
 
 

Future leaders graduation 2022 

 
 


